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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 9TH JANUARY 2006
MOTION NO. 15
(item 4335)

Motion:
Councillor Joe Neville 

“That this Council notes the wide spread damage caused by unauthorised bonfires at Halloween in the administrative area of South Dublin County Council and the widespread dumping thereof and in an effort to minimise such dumping of household goods calls on the Manager to schedule the annual Council junk collection for the month of September each year.”

Report:

The current scheduling of the Junk Collection Programme is that it takes place from September to November each year.  The collection takes three months to complete and IN 2005 before Halloween, certain junk collections had taken place in Lucan, Clondalkin and most of Tallaght.  The Environment Strategic Policy Committee reviewed all aspects of the junk collection service at its meeting on 9th November 2005 and the issue will be revisited at the next meeting of the Committee, in February 2006.
There seems to have been a reduction in the number of bonfires in the South Dublin County area in 2005.  It is reported that there was a big reduction in old tyres available for bonfires and also a marked reduction in timber pallets etc, which are now being recycled.  This meant that there was less air pollution and that the bonfires burnt out very quickly.  The Environmental Services Department had contacted tyre companies in early October 2005 to ensure that they did not encourage or facilitate irresponsible use of tyres.

Other factors that helped to reduce the number of bonfires were the bad weather and the fact that the schools mid-term break was after Halloween instead of before Halloween which helped to reduce the time available to collect bonfire material.

